
September 15 - September 26

● School Supply Lists can be found here
● Apple Fundraiser information is on Slide #5.
● At Red Deer Lake, we believe strongly in the message and 

support the Terry Fox Foundation the best we can. We will have 
a Terry Fox Assembly on Monday, September 22nd.. We also 
have an online donation page that you can also donate to : Red 
Deer Lake - Terry Fox - Online.

● Here is also the information regarding our ‘Toonies for Terry’ 
campaign and our assembly on Tuesday, September 23rd: Terry 
Fox - Letter

● We’ve been asked to also share this information from the Cheif 
Medical Officer of the province regarding measles: From CMOH: 
Measles and Back to School

● A reminder to please keep pets away from the playground until 
3:40.

● Please check in at the office if you need your child picked up 
early, or dropped off late.

https://www.foothillsschooldivision.ca/reddeerlake/_ci/p/24120
https://schools.terryfox.ca/98282
https://schools.terryfox.ca/98282
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Idm5aQ3FhMIYLexnEekfMKNECY2a2VPUVo_Iv-GFnBU/edit?slide=id.p#slide=id.p
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Idm5aQ3FhMIYLexnEekfMKNECY2a2VPUVo_Iv-GFnBU/edit?slide=id.p#slide=id.p
https://www.foothillsschooldivision.ca/_ci/p/24676
https://www.foothillsschooldivision.ca/_ci/p/24676


September 15 - September 26

The Red Deer Lake Hot Lunch program is back! 

We’re excited to announce that ordering for the Fall 2025 Hot Lunch session opens TODAY 
and will close on Thursday, September 18th, 2025

Hot Lunches will begin on Tuesday, September 23rd, 2025.

Important Notes for Ordering
● Orders can be placed at rdl.hotlunches.net
● With your first login of the year, you will need to register and select your child’s 

correct grade and teacher.
● In the event of a teacher strike, please know that we have a plan in place. Any 

missed lunches will be moved to the next lunch season. We’ve spoken with our 
vendors, and they are very understanding.

● If your child is absent on a hot lunch day, lunches can be picked up between 
12:15–12:30 pm, or they will be donated to another child in the class.

Payments
● Cheque: Payable to FCREC, sent to the office on or before September 22nd, 2025.
● E-Transfer: Send to rdlcounciltreasurer@gmail.com (no password required).

○ In the notes section, please include your family name.
○ E-transfers must be received by September 22nd, 2025.

Please note: We are unable to process late payments.

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F78ozYsbaC2RBKGoorpWsWg~~%2FAAAAARA~%2FWoS3-JJ8eDqaHhHjF3zZv1ejcLCfR7_uTEEGmdBoymIeF7DGJacuENo5DSG6jfUKU3-3mXdPQmU1X2Hfv1L3rO6HrJ068y9rIk8lCRZfA-fzwWSlfvDT6bEzeX16qIks_w0d09potJ_1T-dGHEaHwIE4OeSHQKhtLoo9kYwvm9IQlxBeOvEaesQJ_fPCesBa426gV4iZUcZU2i2huEOCDMsZRH2z_e_4q2v9FkweXgXIJld3y3oL6piWdZvNPZQzMl7GpcycmoEz65nlyPvgLnA1pFRT_NpUPK062Zgmu54Ln1SwnV1WquPCqKir52zhU0iyOmYaZE4ceW23BNurnQ7fVuSUbEhA3cy9wogGfl_zE9s1Jd-JyrCfWNXIwKMAB8HtQrRv_1SidLZOGqPY-jo_0cyPsNjfesTqn6ugLxKbM05ALkn1YsfcW0AR_YfZVXu4rvUTmZbBBx4qWoj4ilLs7rwPseU70u_lA1VN-ltPP2tIeBe2eFZ4JvR1JYODuM3GWLgKgXxgFFRd2tNUu8Yv2p23z466qC73twm1B5iMR-NlN0YsQphg1w6GUcHwba3wPKoi5js2hAM_Ly76qlZv4x59Z7VjhCs_v_7BwbAzEawyXpAztc1NpVPz5ldMOHWuCkemaGdhFDWPfecFOA~~&data=05%7C02%7Cflintofts%40fsd38.ab.ca%7C98e92b953d05408dde3208ddf16bcb86%7Cf2a5840423dd423dadac5bab32aa370d%7C0%7C0%7C638932167519184800%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DDcr1W32NydPYAAjeR0LjRN%2BRcH2tTzeRZg%2Fv0%2BIRS4%3D&reserved=0


September 15 - September 26

Dear FSD Learning Community,

Today, the Alberta Teachers’ Association (ATA), which represents teachers and school administrators of Foothills School 

Division and across the province, have indicated that it will begin labour action on October 6, 2025, if a negotiated 

settlement is not reached before that date (announcement via CTV News).

Labour action by the ATA could include a full work a stoppage/strike, rotating strikes, or work-to-rule, by all teachers and 

school administrators. Additionally, the province, represented by the Teachers Employer Bargaining Association (TEBA) may 

choose to enact a legal lockout of the ATA. TEBA must provide the ATA with 72 hours’ notice of a lockout. 

With this information, Foothills School Division encourages families to prepare for learning disruptions, up to schools being 

closed, and arrange alternative care for their children. 

Regularly scheduled operations and learning will resume as planned until further notice. 

We understand that this news is concerning. We are committed to updating families and our team members as soon as the 

status of negotiations changes, or additional information becomes available. Any changes to school operations will be shared 

directly to you through email, our website, and other communication channels as needed. You can also find the latest 

updates on our Labour Relations webpage (link).

We remain hopeful the ATA and the provincial government can reach a negotiated settlement that supports all students, 

staff, and families. Thank you to all our staff teams for their dedication and hard work to support student engagement, 

support, and success. 

Yours in learning,

 

Chris Fuzessy

Superintendent of Schools

Foothills School Division

Possible Strike Information

https://www.ctvnews.ca/edmonton/article/alberta-teachers-to-go-on-strike-next-month-if-no-agreementment-reached/
https://www.foothillsschooldivision.ca/page/22657/labour-relations-ata


Monday, September 15 Tuesday, September 16 Wednesday, September 17 Thursday, September 18 Friday, September 19

Hot Lunch: Opa Hot Lunch: Holy Grill Hot Lunch: Bar Burrito Hot Lunch: Hot Dogs Hot Lunch: Hot Dogs

Day #4

- Senior Girls Volleyball 
Before School

- Senior Boys and Junior 
Boys Volleyball After 
School

Day #5
JH Science Support in Mr. Dub’s 

Room

- Junior Girls and Boys 
Volleyball Before School

- Senior Girls and Boys 
Volleyball Before School

Day #6
 JH Math Support in Ms. Muir’s 

Room

- Senior Boys Volleyball 
Before School

- Senior Girls and Junior 
GIrls after school.

Day #1
JH ELA Support in Ms. Hamid’s 

Room

- It’s ‘Fake Friday’, wear 
your Dragon SWAG!

- Junior Girls and Junior 
Boys Volleyball Before 
School

- Senior Volleyball hosting 
after school.

- Cross Country race @ 
Millarville

Professional Development Day

No School for Students

Monday, September 22 Tuesday, September 23 Wednesday, September 24 Thursday, September 25 Friday, September 26

Hot Lunch: Opa Hot Lunch: Holy Grill Hot Lunch: Bar Burrito Hot Lunch: Hot Dogs Hot Lunch: Hot Dogs

Day #2
JH Social Support in Mr. Borko’s 

Room

Terry Fox Assembly @ 12:45 in the 
gymnasium : Everyone Welcome

- Senior Girls and Senior 
Boys Volleyball Before 
School

- Senior Boys and Junior 
Boys Volleyball After 
School

Day #3
JH Science Support in Mr. Dubs’ 

Room

Terry Fox Run : Everyone Welcome

- Senior Girls and Boys 
Volleyball Before School

Day #4
Elementary Cross Country Race @ 

Red Deer Lake

- Senior and Junior Boys 
Volleyball Before School

- Senior Girls and Junior 
GIrls after school.

Day #5
Cross Country Divisionals

JH Science Support in Mr. Dubs’ 
Room

- Junior Volleyball After 
School @ Heritage 
Heights..

- Cross Country Race @ 
RDL

Day #6
JH Math Support in Ms. Muir’s 

Room

- It’s Friday, wear your 
Dragon SWAG!

- Senior Volleyball 
Tournament after school 
and the weekend.





September 1 - September 12

Class Doors



Traffic and Parking at Red Deer Lake

Had a parent who had close call 
at the top of the hill right off of 

Highway 22x and Tanbridge 
Academy. A friendly reminder 

that it is a three way stop!

Parent 
Parking Lot

A reminder that there is a ‘one way’ to enter the parking lot. 
The parent parking lot is on the south end! 

Please avoid using the ‘handicap’ parking stalls unless you 
have a pass



Bell Times and Calendar for 2025/2026




